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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Brinigar, Ryan <ryan.brinigar@aecom.com>
Sent: Wednesday, June 27, 2018 1:47 PM
To: Yoo, James; well@acpwa.org; Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Cc: Sequeira, Ian; eenglehart@portoakland.com
Subject: TraPac Geotechnical Investigation 6/23/18 - AECOM
Attachments: SB-1-1_Optimized.pdf; SB-1-2_Optimized.pdf; SB-1-3_Optimized.pdf; SB-1-4

_Optimized.pdf; SB-2-2_Optimized.pdf; SB-2-3_Optimized.pdf; SB-2-4_Optimized.pdf; 
SB-2-5_Optimized.pdf

James, 
 
All work was completed successfully on 6/23/18 at 2800 7th street (Port of Oakland). SB-1 was completed to 16.5 feet 
below ground surface (bgs) and SB-2 was completed to 18 feet bgs. The map previously provided is accurate for SB-1 
and SB-2. 
 
Both boreholes were destroyed using tremie grout through the hollow stem augers. Please see the attached photos and 
let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Keith, 
 
The highest PID reading was 7.8ppm in SB-2 at 9.5 to 10 feet bgs (odor and readings were noted on the logs). Samples 
were collected for chemical analysis at 3 feet and 9.5 feet bgs in SB-1, and 4 feet and 9.5 feet bgs in SB-2. Boring logs and 
analytical reports will be submitted to you within 45 days of 6/23/18. 
 
Let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ryan Brinigar 
Geologist 
Environmental Remediation 
AECOM | Tel: 415.896.5858  
Dir: 415.243.3839 | Cell: 858-254-2297 | Fax: 415.882.9261 
  
  
Please note our new address: 

AECOM 
300 Lakeside Drive, Suite 400 
Oakland, CA 94612, USA 
T +1-510-893-3600 F: 1-510-874-3268 
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